St. Luke’s Liturgy Committee Minutes
October 6, 2022

Attendance: Cari Higgins, Fr. Ken, Mike Otis, Karen Bishop, Gary Olson, Dana Bastian, Father Ryan,
and Deacon Fred, Kyle Curran, Mike Roarty and Cari Higgins.

The meeting opened in pray at 7:18pm. September minutes reviewed Dana Bastian moved to approved
and Gary Olson seconded.

MINISTRY REPORTS

Altar Servers — 6-7 were trained last weekend. 4 of them for Sunday 6pm Mass.

Eucharistic Ministers — Following up

Hospitality/Cross Bearer — No updates

Lectors — Mike had a couple but waiting to hear back.

Music & Environment — Nothing new from Cari. One banner fell during the 5:30pm Mass tonight. It has
fallen a few times.

Communications, etc. — Nothing new with Gary and Kyle. Cameras on the playground will be going in
soon. Father likes the switch to toggle back and forth. Sound is great in the gym.

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

October events:
e Ministry Fair this weekend after all Masses - details of set up and needed help will come from Nick.
e Right to Life Month - Blessing for expectant mothers October 8/9 will be after the homily.
e Finance update the weekend of Oct 15/16.
o Blessing for healing will be done. We will not do anointing. It will be the weekend after
Oxtoberfest, Oct 29/30™.
Month of the Rosary - RE glow rosary Oct. 19
e Newman Singers coming to sing at all Masses on October 22/23. A basket will be passed for
funds to support their concerts.
e Oxtoberfest - Oct. 22, 11:00 am - 4:00 pm — sign up to help if you haven't!

November:
e Tuesday, Nov. 1 All Saints Day — binder out for names; how to remember those who have died
this year

o Discuss special candles for deceased of past year. We will do it again this year. Cari will write up
and speak the names as they walk in. Dana will contact family members. Father needs to find the
candles as we need 5. It will be the Saturday evening before Nov 1%. Mass Monday 6:30pm with
Father Ryan. Tuesday Mass will be 7am, 8:30am and 6:30pm.

Other items discussed:

¢ We will have a new part time Deacon. Jim Clack got the permission paper. He is retiring from the
Fire Department. If you know anyone that would like to be a Deacon get the name to Father(s).

o Father Ken has been working with Father Ryan and Father Ross to have Sisters come to discuss
religious life. It is just starting the planning. Shooting for spring. Father Ryan also has a friend that
just became a Sister that is willing to come talk to the kids. She was a Dowling 2006 graduate.
She is 34 yrs old and can speak to any age group.

Father Ryan closed the meeting with prayer. Meeting was adjourned at 8:10pm.

Next Meeting — NO November meeting!!! December 1, 2022 @ 7:15 PM



